Dear Co-Laborers,

Greetings from your missionaries to Bolivia. On October 15th, our third grandchild Boaz Daniel Brooks was born!



We thank our Lord for this little treasure He has given our family along with our other two treasures Solomon Charles and Zoe Alexandra. Hopefully there will be several more down the road! What immense joy our grandchildren bring to our lives.

Sept. 24th Was a holiday so almost the entire congregations from our 4 rural churches about 100 kilometers east of the city of Santa Cruz traveled to a distant river in large open trucks to have a day of fellowship and participate in a baptismal service. Each of the 7 baptized gave a brief testimony before their baptism. Please pray for Oscar Ortuño, Ignacia Cuellar, Elizabeth Montaño, Adriely Saucedo, Nehemías Ríos, Daniela Arce, Luisa Limón.



November 2-4th we had a youth conference for those from 10-24 years old. We split them up in two groups by age. The

topic was "The Reigning Life of Joseph". Many of our young people consecrated their lives to our Lord during this fruitful conference.

November 16-18 we will have a leaders training retreat for the leaders and young men that are growing spiritually and hopefully will become future leaders in the churches.

I was greatly impacted recently by the opportunity God gave me to share Christ with a young Brazilian. Dr. Rafael Silva a brilliant Sr. Scientist for Global Genetics Technical Services . He was in Bolivia to give several conferences. He was extremely open to the gospel and commented to me as we said goodbye .He thought he had come to Bolivia simply to give several conferences but he now realized that God had brought him to Bolivia to touch his with the gospel. I have put him in contact with a brother in Sao Paulo Brazil that will be following up on him. Please pray with us that he will give his life to Christ. Many times God puts us in the path of people who are searching for answers to their emptiness and we fail to give them the only answer to all their needs! Ro. 10:14 ".....and how shall they hear without a preacher? "We desperately need to daily share our Lord in this world that appears to be on the verge of the second coming of our Lord not only in Bolivia but even in the USA!

We have come to the reality that prayer is the most critical element for real sustained spiritual growth. Thank you once again for being our lifeline for the many lost souls of Bolivia.

In Christ,

Dan & Amparito Brook